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Our Next Meeting -  Saturday - May 20, 2005  - Annual Elections, Budget Review, Key Speakers

Where -  Meet at the Naperville Municipal Center, Aurora Avenue and Eagle Street, Lower level

When -  8:00a.m. until 10:00a.m.             NAHC New Website: www.NapervilleHomeowners.org 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Confederation President's Message~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


What a Day on Saturday April 22.  We had a very successful and educational Annual NAHC/CITY Motorcoach Tour with over 50 HOA represented, along with the Mayor, Naperville City Council, staff, and various organizations. We are very grateful to Gary Karafiat, Community Relations Manager, and Bill Novack and Dan DiSanto of TED for an excellent planned trip, and narration of 37 new and different sites covering the City. Also for our tour of the new state-of-the-art Naperville Electric Service Center, along with coffee and doughnuts, we want to thank Allan Poole, Director, Mark Curran, Asst. Dir., and Bob Wiencek, Safety & Training Coordinator. 

Our next and final NAHC Board meeting for the 2005-2006 calendar year is Thursday May 4th at 7PM at City Hall. We will review the status of changes to the City Home Based Business Ordinance first with City staff, then review tall buildings in Naperville, latest on the SW Commercial Design Guidelines, participation by NAHC members in the May 16, 23,and June 3 Emergency Preparedness Training Course, establishing NAHC Liaison Committees, signing our new By-Laws, deciding if we should be a mediator for some of our HOA’s when and if necessary, finding better ways to update our confidential NAHC Membership Directory, get more Surveys returned, and further update of our website.  We will also discuss topics for our May 20 membership meeting including elections and speakers.  If you have any special topics we should include on the May 20 meeting agenda, please let me know.  

The Saturday May 20 meeting will start at 8AM in Rooms A,B,C at the lower level of the Municipal Center.  We will have our Annual Meeting, updates, and Elections of Secretary, Treasurer, and two voting Directors.  We will also have key speakers on some of the issues above. We currently have six candidates and if anyone feels they are qualified and interested in running for one of the open positions, please contact Assoc. Director Bob Fischer via e-mail at rafischer1@aol.com with your past credentials and proactive vision statement.  Please come and be counted. This will be a very important meeting and a lot information will be given out.

Our next combined NAHC and City event of the year will be our 175th Happy Birthday Naperville Celebration called “UNITY” Day on June 17.  Come with family. We are asking all to gather at 8:30AM at one of the four staging areas (North –at Washington Jr., H.S.), West – (at the Pavilion near VFW), South – just south of Naperville Central H.S.), and East –(at North Central College) to start the march around 9:00AM with four bands and torches leading the way to the City Municipal Bldg to light the large Birthday Cake for the 175th celebration to start around 10AM, followed by cake being passed out by the various restaurants in Naperville.  Commemorative pins & lanyards are available. Right after the party, Naper Days will open with Bed Races etc.

Chuck Schlabach ,  President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation,  Chuckschla@aol.com     

FUTURE NAHC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MTGS

Our next BOD meeting is May 4, 2006.  The meeting is scheduled to be held at 7:00 pm at the Naperville Municipal Center at Aurora and Eagle. Contact any member of the Board to volunteer your services. 

CITY MEETING SCHEDULE

May 1 - Fair Housing Commission - 7 p.m.

May 2 - Naperville City Council  - 7 p.m. 

May 3 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

May 3 - Persons with Disabilities Commission 7 p.m.

May 3 - Sister Cities Commission 7 p.m.

May 16 - Naperville City Council - 7 p.m.

May 17 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

May 31 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

FUTURE 2006 NAHC MEETINGS 

Our next meetings will be on May 20 (Elections, plus), & June 17(UNITY Day). We will take a break during July and August, and resume meetings in September.

FREE NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE PUBLICITY

If your homeowners association is having a neighborhood garage sale, we will be happy to put a small notice in this Newsletter.  Deadline is the 25th of the month preceding the sale.  Send information to the editor (address at the end of this newsletter) and he will put a blurb in this newsletter.  

POLICE CHIEF DIAL EARNS DEGREE

Naperville Police Chief David Dial recently earned a Master of Arts degree in Homeland Defense and Security from the Naval Postgraduate School. Dial began the federally funded program in fall 2004 and was one of 28 graduates to receive his diploma in that program last month.  The accredited graduate education program was designed to build the next generation of leaders that will guide the nation's fight against terrorism. 

While completing the program, Dial collaborated with homeland security officials from across the nation on current policy, strategy and organizational design challenges. He also completed a number of research papers and wrote a thesis on actual policy development issues confronting the Naperville Police Department and the community. 

WALK FOR THE WHISPER
The Illinois Division of the National Ovarian Cancer Coalition (NOCC) will host its annual Walk for the Whisper event on Saturday, May 6, along the Riverwalk in downtown Naperville. Registration begins at 8:15 a.m. and the walk will begin at 9:30 a.m. For more information, please visit www.ovarian.org. 

M.S. WALK
The Greater Illinois Chapter of the National Multiple Sclerosis Society will sponsor its annual walk on Sunday, May 7, in downtown Naperville. Registration begins at 7:30 a.m. and the walk will begin at 9 a.m. For more information, please visit www.msillinois.org. 

ADOPT WALKATHON
Join A.D.O.P.T. for the 13th Annual Makin' Strides for Strays walkathon on Sunday, May 7, in downtown Naperville. Registration begins at 7:30 a.m. and the walk will begin at 8:30 a.m. For more information, please visit www.adoptpetshelter.org. 

ANNUAL PLANT SALE
The Naperville Community Gardeners will sponsor their annual plant sale on Saturday, May 13, at the Community Garden Plots at West Street across from Knock Park, starting at 7:30 a.m., featuring a wide selection of hardy plants, annuals, geraniums, vegetables, herbs and much more. Assorted used gardening tools and pots will also be available for sale. For more information, please visit www.napervillecommunitygardeners.org. 

CERT PROGRAM AVAILABLE

The City of Naperville will once again be offering residents the opportunity to take a more active role in emergency preparedness projects by participating in its Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) Program. The next series of CERT classes will be held from 6-10 p.m. on May 16, and May 23. The third class in the series will be held from 8 a.m.-4 p.m. on Saturday, June 3. Residents must attend all three sessions to be certified. Participants must be 18 years of age and must either live or be employed in the City of Naperville. Limited space is available on a first-come, first-served basis. For more information or to enroll, please contact Soraya McLaughlin by phone at (630) 305-7055 or via e-mail at Mclaughlins@naperville.il.us. 
NAHC MEMBER NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 

Here are the names and contact information we have so far for associations having newsletters.  Westglen News - Joan Bielawski, Editor, 421 Applegate Court Naperville, IL 60565, www.westglen.org.  Willow Creek - Patty Jech, Editor, pajech@mindspring.com, 630-357-6436.  Old Farm - Susie Allen, Editor, 630-527-8919, editor@oldfarminfo.com.  The following all have Jan Foster, of Preferred Business Services, 630-585-9340 as editor: White Eagle, Ashbury, Tall Grass, Stonebridge, Oakhurst, River Run, Stillwater, Knoch Knolls, High Meadow, Breckenridge Estates, Rose Hill Farm, Tamarack, Brighton Ridge, South Pointe, Brookwood Trace, Penn Cross Knolls.

PLAN COMMISSION ACTIVITIES-

Southwest Sector Commercial Design Standards  

A draft of the Commercial Design Guidelines that will help to steer development in the southwest sector of the city will be discussed during a public hearing at the Plan Commission meeting on Wednesday, May 3. The meeting will begin at 7 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. Naperville's southwest sector covers nearly 15-square miles and stretches south of 75th Street and west of Plainfield/Naperville Road to the city's border. 

The design guidelines are proposed as an amendment to the Southwest Community Area Plan, which is a component of Naperville's Comprehensive Master Plan. The guidelines incorporate resident's input obtained through a citizen's advisory committee, public workshop and a Web-based opinion survey conducted last fall. The proposed commercial design guidelines are available on the city's Web site at www.naperville.il.us.   For more information on this project, please contact Community Planner Suzanne Thorsen by phone at (630) 420-6080 or by e-mail at thorsensu@naperville.il.us. 

INTERNET SAFETY CLASSES

Two final Spring Internet Safety Classes for adults only have been scheduled for Thursday, May 4 from 9 - 11 am and on Wednesday, May 10 from 7 - 9 pm in the City Council chambers.  More classes will be scheduled in the Fall.  Contact 630-305-5477 for further information.

50/50 TREE COST SHARING

Residents who want to take part in the Fall 2006 parkway tree planting program should contact the Naperville public works department at 630-420-6095 before July 1.  Residents 50% cost is approximately $125.


CONCERTS IN THE PARK

The free Concerts in Your Park program for this summer are: June 11-Tall Grass Park, June 25-Oakridge Parkway, July 9-Centennial Beach, July 23-Meadow Glens Park, August 6-South Pointe Park, and August 13-Bainbridge Greens Park.


BLOCK PARTY & AMPLIFIER PERMITS

Residents are reminded that permits are needed for any street closings or activities with outdoor sound systems.  Signatures of all residents affected by any street closing must be obtained before permits are issued.  Permits can be obtained from the City Clerks office. Call 630-305-5300 if you have any questions.

MEMORIAL DAY PARADE

The Memorial Day Parade will be at 10:30 am Monday, May 29 starting from Centennial Beach, going east on Jackson to Washington, north on Washington to Jefferson, east on Jefferson to Brainard, north on Brainard to Van Buren, and west on Van Buren to Central Park.

ILLINOIS LEGISLATION PENDING
There are many bills pending in the Illinois Senate and House that may affect homeowners/community associations in the event they pass in their current 

form.  All members are encouraged to look at the proposed new bills.  Go to:  www.CAI - Illinois.com and then go to the Legislative Action Committee Pending Bills. Also residents are encouraged to contact their representatives for bills that may affect them.

C.A.P.S. RECOGNITION DINNER
The Citizens Appreciate Public Safety (CAPS) 13th annual Naperville Police Department Recognition Dinner will recognize the men and women of the Naperville Police Department.  The celebration will be held at the White Eagle Golf Club on Saturday, May 6. Social Hour will begin at 6 p.m., dinner at 7 p.m. and awards at 8 p.m. Tickets are $35 and can be purchased in advance from Jeff Fabbri by calling 630-961-3600.

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT SCHEDULED

Tuesday August 1 from 5 - 9 pm has been scheduled as the annual Naperville National Night Out.  Neighborhoods throughout the City are urged to organize block parties, ice cream socials, small parades, etc., to promote neighborhood spirit, generate support and participation in local anti-crime efforts, and improve the relationship between the community police department and residents. 

The City Council, Community Radio Watch, Electric Department, Fire Department, Police Department, Public Works Department, and the Police Explorers will all be participating by visiting local events.  .  

Please register your event to have the local city departments participate in your event.  Please contact Marita Manning of the Naperville Police Department at 630-420-6725 to register and to get further information.  Marita will also speak at the May 20 NAHC general meeting.
BRUSH PICKUP TO START THIS MONTH
The Spring brush pickup will take place starting May 1.  If your regular garbage pickup is on Monday, brush pickup will start May 1.  If your garbage pickup is on Tuesday, brush pickup will start May 8.  If your garbage pickup is on Wednesday or Friday, brush pickup will start May 15.  If your garbage pickup is on Thursday, brush pickup will start May 22.  Brush must be at the curb the Sunday before pickup actually starts.

MEDICATION COLLECTION DAY
The City of Naperville will hold its annual Unwanted Medication Disposal Day from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. on Tuesday May 30, and from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Wednesday, May 31. This event is open to all Naperville residents and will be held at the Naperville Police Department, 1350 Aurora Avenue.  The event ensures that residents properly dispose of old medications, both prescription and non-prescription. For more information please contact the city’s Elderly Services Team at (630) 420-6725.

NAPER SETTLEMENT ACTIVITIES

The past comes to life at Naper Settlement, the only outdoor museum in Illinois accredited by the American Association of Museums. The 19th century museum village, at 523 S. Webster St. features a 13-acre site with 30 historic structures. For more information on any of the following activities please call (630) 420-6010, the Event Hotline at 630-305-5555 or www.napersettlement.museum

Celebrate the life of a Victorian lady 

Celebrate Mother's Day a week early by learning about the life of a “Victorian Lady,” part of the History Speaks Lecture Series to be held from 7 to 8 p.m. May 7 in Century Memorial Chapel at Naper Settlement.

Architecture of Naperville’s homes

May is preservation month and the Naperville Heritage Society and Community First, a Naperville not-for-profit residents’ group encouraging compatible redevelopment of established neighborhoods, are partnering to present a joint workshop, “The Naperville Home: Architecture of Yesterday and Today,” at 7 p.m. May 11 in Century Memorial Chapel at Naper Settlement. 

Discover the language of the fan 


In the 19th century, flirting with a fan and holding a fan different ways meant different things to a suitor. Learn the meanings at 2:30 p.m. May 13 and 14 at Naper Settlement.

Experience the epic pageantry of Civil War Days

More than 300 Civil War re-enactors join historic figures such as Abraham Lincoln, Harriet Tubman and Robert E. Lee at one of the area’s largest Civil War events during Civil War Days to be held from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. May 20 and 21. Confederate and Union troops will engage in an epic battle each day at 2:30 p.m.  Volunteers are needed for positions including ticket sellers, groundskeepers, hospitality and volunteer area assistants, entertainment announcer and ice cream sales. On May 20, volunteers are needed from 3 to 5 p.m. to help decorate for the re-enactors ball at Naperville Central High School. Hospitality hosts are needed at the ball that evening from 7 to 11 p.m.

Heritage Society and Community First present workshop on Naperville’s architecture

The Naperville Heritage Society and Community First, a not-for-profit residents’ group encouraging compatible redevelopment of established neighborhoods, are partnering to present a joint workshop, “The Naperville Home: Architecture of Yesterday and Today,” at 7 p.m. May 11 in Century Memorial Chapel at Naper Settlement.  The three-part presentation will focus on Naperville’s past and present architecture to give residents, builders and developers a better understanding of how styles and materials have evolved over time, as well as how they can be utilized today. The goal of the workshop is to give attendees a common language, based in architecture for a continuing dialogue on Naperville housing options and compatibility, as we look to the past and future for solutions. Residents, architects, builders, students and anyone with an interest in architecture, past or present, is invited to attend. For more information, call (630) 420-6010. 

NAPERVILLE RESPONDS UPDATE

For the latest information, please contact Richard  Mikolaczyk  at  rclpizza@wowway.com 

hrhofmann@att.net   Editor         5/1/2006  
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